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MINUTES
REGULAR BOARD MEETING
June 6, 2023
CALL TO ORDER: Meeting called to order 10:00AM
Directors Present: Don Padou, Ward Redman, Craig Stone
Employees Present: Bob Yeadon
Numerous guests from the community
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: From the regular meeting of May 2, 2023 Approved 3-0

PUBLIC COMMENTS: Many comments about the Brown Act, the Old School House, and the property we
own in Murphys.

APPOINTMENT TO VACANT BOARD POSITION: Jim McGee resigned from the Board due to personal
family reasons. Noah Glanville was recommended by Don Padou to replace Mr. McGee. A motion by
Don Padou to elect Mr. Glanville to the board was made and seconded by Craig Stone. The motion was
approved unanimously.

MEMORIAL: Mr. Redman felt we needed artificial turf put back down at the Memorial where the new
wall was placed. The Board agreed that it was necessary to hire someone to do the work. Bids for
lighting came in for the Memorial and there is a bid from Gold Electric that was put in a motion by Mr.
Padou and seconded by Mr. Stone. The Board approved the bid unanimously.

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT: Mr. Padou went to the Frog Jump Celebration and manned a booth on
Saturday of the Frog Jump. Only one person came to the booth. Mr. Padou recommended that we do
not have a booth for future years. The Memorial Day ceremony at the Memorial in Murphys was a
success. Many positive comments came from the people who attended. The Board will participate in
the Fourth of July parade in Arnold.

CARETAKERS REPORT: Nothing further to report.

CORRESPONDENCE: Letter from James McGee resigning his position on the board. Letter from the
VUSD regarding the OSH. Thank you note from Karen Kaua.

WEB PAGE: The web page is being done by a professional and Don Padou volunteered to be trained to
keep the web page up to date.

Ward Redman retired as Board President. Don Padou was nominated as the new Board President by
Ward Redman and seconded by Craig Stone. Mr. Padou was unanimously elected to serve as the new
Board President. Ward Redman then made a motion to have Craig Stone serve as the Secretary to the
Board. The motion was seconded by Mr. Padou. A vote was taken and Mr. Stone was unanimously
elected as Secretary to the Board.

Meeting was adjourned at 11:17 AM




